То		From
	BOARD OF HARBOR COMMISSIONERS	
	EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR	
	DED & CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER	
	CHIEF OF PUBLIC SAFETY & EMERG MGT	
	DED - MKTG & CUSTOMER RELATIONS	
	DED - DEVELOPMENT	
	DED - STAKEHOLDER ENGAGEMENT	
	SR DIRECTOR, COMMUNICATIONS	
	SR DIRECTOR, GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS	
	ACCOUNTING	
	CARGO/INDUSTRIAL REAL ESTATE	
	CARGO MARKETING	
	CITY ATTORNEY	
	COMMISSION OFFICE	
	COMMUNITY RELATIONS	
	CONSTRUCTION	
	CONSTRUCTION & MAINTENANCE	
	CONTRACTS & PURCHASING	
	DEBT & TREASURY MANAGEMENT	
	EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT	

CITY OF LOS ANGELES HARBOR DEPARTMENT

OFFICE MEMORANDUM

January 14, 2020

То		From
	ENGINEERING	
	ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT	
	FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT	
	GOODS MOVEMENT	
	GRAPHICS	
	HUMAN RESOURCES	
	INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY	
	LABOR REL & WORKFORCE DEV	
	LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS	
	MANAGEMENT AUDIT	
	MEDIA RELATIONS	
	PLANNING & STRATEGY	
	PORT PILOTS	
Х	PORT POLICE	Χ
	RISK MANAGEMENT	
	TRADE DEVELOPMENT	
	WATERFRONT/COMM REAL ESTATE	
	WHARFINGERS	

## SUBJECT: LAPP POLICY ON BATONS/CONTROL DEVICES

It has recently come to our attention that some officers are purchasing new patrol batons to carry on duty. Per LAPP Policy 308, "only officers who have successfully completed department-approved training in the use of any control device are authorized to carry and use the device." The only department-approved training for control devices, specifically for the patrol baton, are POST approved classes or those specifically taught by our LAPP ARCON training cadre. If you attended the LAPD Academy, you were certified on the PR-24 and the collapsible-baton (commonly known as the ASP). If you attended a different police academy and were certified to carry a straight-stick baton, please contact the Training Unit to ensure proper documentation is on file.

If you are currently carrying a baton for which you have not been formally trained (as noted above), you are to immediately stop carrying/using that control device.

We are exploring the option to provide a transitional course for the straight-stick baton, but at this time, we do not have any certified straight-stick instructors on our ARCON training cadre.

Should you have any questions concerning which control devices you are certified to carry, please contact Lieutenant Blair at ext. 2661.

RANDY ALLEN, Deputy Chief

Professional Development & Training Division

Attachment: Policy 308

RA:skb